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Kia ora and welcome to Term 4 2023!
We hope you had a lovely holiday. A special welcome to our new learners and families. 
We hope you enjoy your time at Takapuna Primary. We have an exciting term coming up 
with our swimming and cross country being two highlights.

Team Leaders:
Sarah Spear
Sarah Ochtman-Corfe 

Teachers:
Room 5A (Year 2):
Marizanne Norman
marizannen@tps.school.nz

Room 5B (Year 2):
Sarah Ochtman-Corfe 
and Sarah Vlietman
saraho@tps.school.nz
sarahv@tps.school.nz

Room 5C (Year 2):
Emily Chiang
emilyc@tps.school.nz

Room 6A (New Entrants)
Stefanie Kingston
stefaniek@tps.school.nz

Room 6B (Y1)
Audrey Maratas and 
Glenis Penny
audreym@tps.school.nz
glenisp@tps.school.nz

Room 6C (Y1)
Stephanie Jackson and 
Breanna Viskovich
stephaniej@tps.school.nz
breannav@tps.school.nz

Room 6D (Y1)
Bernice Hunt 
berniceh@tps.school.nz

Room 6E (Y1)
Sarah Spear
sarahs@tps.school.nz

If you have any questions, 
please email us. 

The Team

What’s Happening This Term
We have swimming this term. This will be about learning how to be safe in the water as well 
as learning some skills. All children are expected to participate. Each child will need their 
swimwear and towel named.

This term we will be having a STEM open morning. For Kiwi this will be before school on 
Thursday 9th of November from 8:30am - 9:30am. 

Key Curriculum Areas
For our Strand Maths this term, the Year Ones are focusing on Geometry and Mapping. Here 
we will be learning the language of direction (especially the directions of  left and  right). 
Year Twos will focus on Transformation. Learners will be learning about lines of symmetry, 
reflections, rotations and translations. Later in the term, we will all learn about different 
types of measurement including capacity and temperature. Throughout the term, we will 
continue to develop our number knowledge.

In literacy, we are focusing on sentence structure. What a sentence looks like, how we read a 
sentence and how we can write a sentence. We will continue this focus during reading 
sessions, narrowing in on punctuation and using expression as the writer intended. As 
always, we continue to build knowledge of letter sounds and their combinations.

Better Start Literacy is a big part of our reading, writing and phonics program. We 
encourage learners to read one page at a time. We have created a few videos to share how 
learners read each page. Notice how the teacher pauses, prompts the learner with help and 
praises them.  A Kakano book example video here. A Tupu book example here. The third 
video demonstrates how learners can move tiles to make and break (segment and blend) 
words in a word chain. See this here.

For our Inquiry this term, our Big Idea is ‘Water is a treasure - Taunga te Wai.’ We will be 
learning how water is a limited resource and how we can look after it.

Home Learning
We would suggest keeping any home learning light and short (around 15 minutes). The 
priority would be reading the reading book from school or reading to your child a picture 
book and talking about what happened in the story and explaining the meaning of new 
words.
Helping your child identifying numbers and counting groups of objects, such as toys in front 
of them can also be helpful. Click here to visit the NZ Maths website which has a lot of 
information about how you can support your child with maths at home.
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Key Dates

Reminders 

Reminders

For any last minute changes 
to After School Care or pick 
ups please contact the 
office as teachers often do 
not get the opportunity to 
check their email during the 
day.

Please check HERO 
regularly for school 
communications and 
important notices.

Please check the school 
calendar regularly.  Click 
here.

• Cross Country - Tuesday 
17th of October 2pm.

• STEM open morning - 
Thursday 9th of 
November 8:30am - 
9:30am

This is the Kiwi Timetable for our Swimming and Music times.

This is a sample of what a Kiwi class’ timetable might look like. 

School Hours/Absences 

• School hours are 9am - 
3pm

• Learners can be at 
school from 8:30am.

• If your child is absent 
please contact the 
office.

• For appointments 
during school hours 
please sign your child 
out at the office before 
collecting them.

• Please let your child’s 
teacher know if they 
attend After School 
Care.

Kiwi Team Overview Term 4 

https://www.tps.school.nz/calendar/

